
 

 

Bramley Church of England Primary 
Bramley Bulletin – 21st April 2023 

 

The children have had a wonderful start to the term, starting their new topics with great excitement.  

At the end of the bulletin, we have attached the Learning Overviews for each year group so you can see what your 

child will be learning in the coming weeks. These are posted on our website each term. Here are the Topic Titles: 

EYFS: How can I grow my own food? 

Year 1: Location, Location, Location  Year 2: I’m a Survivor! 

Year 3: Lights, Camera, Action!   Year 4: The Tree of Life 

Year 5: The Monarchy    Year 6: Amazing Africa 

 

Mrs Bellemere says… 

This week we have been extremely grown up! We have been given so many 

challenges this week and have taken them in our stride. The biggest adventure this 

week has been going out onto the field. Every playtime and lunchtime they have 

used the field with the older children, where they have loved seeing their siblings 

and making new friends. We have been learning all about Africa and the different 

animals and used this an opportunity to write our own story about the animals. We 

have practised counting in Swahili up to 10 alongside the story. The golden writing challenges this week have been to 

write their own stories about different animals.  

 

Miss Barrett says… 

Year 1 will be building on their previous learning in the ‘Our Kingdom’ and ‘Amazing 

Australia’ topics by exploring the new topic ‘Location, Location’. The children have already 

started asking, researching and answering questions about Bramley in their Geography 

lessons and have found out that more than 4,000 people live here! In their Art lessons, the 

children have been using natural resources from the local environment to draw, create and 

compare sculptures. 

This term is our exciting 'I'm a Survivor' topic in Year 2. The focus of this topic is science. We 

will be learning about what animals and humans need to survive, classifying things into the 

categories of living, dead or never alive and we will be learning about simple food chains. 

During this topic we hope to use the forest school area to make some dens that have 

everything we need to survive and look at the different food chains within this habitat.  

 

Miss Denham says… 

Our topic in year 3 this term is light and dark and the children will be learning all about light and shadows. It starts in 

science when they discover what light is and how it travels and reacts with the world around us. With this knowledge 

they will then design and make their own shadow puppets and theatre in design and technology. Finally, the children 

will be writing a script and recording their shadow puppet shows in computing before editing their videos by trimming 

clips and adding sound and music using iPads and a range of apps. 

In Year 4, we are doing the Tree of Life, which is a science-based topic. We will be looking at how we classify animals 

and identifying and name a variety of living things in our school grounds. We will discuss how environmental changes 

can pose dangers to living things. In reading, we will be reading extracts of The Animals of Farthing Wood and will 

look at the environmental themes of the text. In art, the children will be using pencil and charcoal to create realistic 

drawings of animals and will then create two-coloured prints. 

 

 

 



 

 

Bramley Church of England Primary 
Mrs Hanson says… 

Our topic in Year 5 this term is The Monarchy, the children have started the term by making their own crowns to help 

them feel more important and royal in class as well as looking at the different qualities monarchs should have. Over 

the term, we will look at 4 key monarchs in British history – chosen as they have had a significant impact on changing 

Britain and how we live our lives today. We have started with King John and the Magna Carta – a good introduction to 

where monarchs need to be fair and help their people! This topic feeds into many exciting writing opportunities! 

In Year 6, the children are in full preparation for their end of year SATs test. They are working well to identify their gaps, 

practise key skills and then develop confidence in what they can do! The children are incredibly focused and ready for 

this ‘right of passage’ at the end of primary school. Aside from this, they have started their learning about Africa. Over 

the next few weeks, they will look at the continent through geography as well as explore its amazing art work and 

architecture.  

 

 Easter Challenge 

Over the Easter holidays, we sent home a Challenge sheet - our aim was for the children to keep up a regular practice 

of their basic skills. We are so pleased that 129 children across the school took up this challenge and will have 

benefitted from this continued practice. It was lovely to see so many children have eagerly completed the different 

activities – details of baking, family games and adventures on your walks were lovely to read. Well done to all those 

who took part! Children who completed all of the challenges received their 'rewards' at the end of the day today. 

 

Coronation 

We are looking forward to celebrating the coronation of the king in a few weeks’ time. Our initial plans are for the 

children to come into school on Friday 5th June dressed in red, white and blue. We will continue with normal lessons 

in the morning, have a whole school picnic lunch on the field (school children only) and then an afternoon of games.  

 

Half Term Holiday Club… 

Over the Easter holidays, we had many children come to school to take part in our holiday 

club. Although the weather was a mixed bag, everyone had a great time. We even 

embraced the wind by making and flying our own kites. Alongside the regular fun & 

games, we had an Easter egg hunt, decorated easter chicks and ended with a marshmallow 

fuelled hot chocolate to accompany our film. A huge thank you to all of those who helped 

to make it a roaring success and to the children for being so enthusiastic and entertaining. 

 

Swap Shop                                                                                                                                                                            

If your child has grown out of their school jumpers, cardigans or fleeces and they are still in good condition, please do 

consider donating them to school. If the weather is dry, all available items will be on tables at the front of the school 

on Tuesday 2nd May for families to collect what they now need.                                                

 

Please make sure you look at the learning overviews and the key dates at the end of this bulletin. 

 

As always, thank you for your ongoing support and we hope you all have a restful weekend. 

 

Take care   

 

 

 

Mr Steve Moore 

Executive Head of School 



 

 

Bramley Church of England Primary 
Key Dates: 

  

27/4/23 Teachers Industrial Action – impact to be confirmed as soon as it is known 

1/5/23 Bank Holiday 

2/5/23 Swap Shop 

2/5/23 Teachers Industrial Action – impact to be confirmed as soon as it is known 

4/5/23 Polling day – school open but no hot meals 

8/5/23 Coronation Bank Holiday  

26/5/23 Inset Day  

29/5/23 Bank Holiday 

30/5/23 – 2/6/23 Half term 

5/6/23 Back to School 

6/6/23 Marwell Zoo Year 1 

7/6/23 EYFS Winchester Science Centre 

 

 

Summer 1 Topic Overviews – EYFS 

 

 



 

 

Bramley Church of England Primary 
Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 1 

 

Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 2 
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Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 3 

 

 

Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Bramley Church of England Primary 
Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 5 

 

 

 

Summer 1 Topic Overviews – Year 6 

 

 


